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SELLINDGE SPRING CLEAN 
 

A very successful Sellindge Spring Clean today 

with 29 people taking part, our best turnout ever.   

A nice pile for Viola to pick up from the village hall 

and another pile from the lay by at the top of 

Barrow Hill plus a few by the bin outside the 

church.   

A big thank you from the Parish Council to all who 

came and took part, very well done.  

The Parish Council have received an official letter from 

Matthew Balfour, the Cabinet member for Environment 

and Transport at KCC. 

The KCC would like to thank all those who took part in 

the various litter picking events throughout the county. 

The work done was amazing. 

 

SELLINDGE and DISTRICT BOWLS CLUB 
 

 

Sellindge and District Bowls Club will be holding 

open days if you would like to try bowling.  Every 

Sunday in May at 10am just for a couple of hours, we 

can be found behind the tennis courts at the Sport and 

Social Club, Swan Lane. Bowling at Sellindge is for 

any one over the age of 13 (but anyone under the age 

of 16 must be accompanied by an adult) and free 

coaching will be available, equipment will be 

provided but all we ask is that you wear flat smooth 

soled shoes.  
  

If you would like any more information please call 

01303 230 983 or 01303 268 889 or just turn up, we 

look forward to welcoming you. 

  

 

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL TABLE TOP FAIR         Registered Charity 302833 
 

SATURDAY – APRIL 1
st
 2017 

 

9am (9.00) to 1pm (13.00) 
 

Tables can be booked in advance for £5.00 per table. 

Please phone 01303 813 475 or on the day, if any left at £10.    

Next Table Top Fair Saturday May 6
th

 2017.  
 



SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL  
 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk      @ParishSellindge    www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk  
 

So this month we look forward to Easter; and with the lighter evenings and sunshine over the last few days we have 

had a taste of the better weather to come. 

Your Council meeting in March considered a planning application for Brook Farm.  Councillors looked at the plans 

and considered that there were no planning contraventions and supported the application. 

The Village Spring Clean was a very successful event; with 29 people turning up and collecting over 60 bags of 

rubbish, some of which contained human waste.  Your Council would like to say a big thank you to those who 

attended and hoped that the doughnuts, tea and coffee went down well afterwards.  

The Clerk has reported the human waste to Shepway District Council but at this time there has been no reply. 

Our next Village Clean-up will be in the Autumn after the hedge rows have died back and the rubbish will easier to 

see and hopefully before it gets too cold.  

Do watch this space for the date to be announced. 

Councillors were advised of the list of items for further reading and any comment and were invited to attend the Parish 

Council Office, before the next Council meeting in April. 

It has been highlighted by several residents in Sellindge that they are having problems using the pavements around the 

village.  Parents with small children have to walk in the road around these vehicles.  

Your Council would like to remind people that parking in a manner that blocks the pavement is an obstruction and you 

could be fined.  It is much easier to replace a car than a person.  

Speaking about vehicles, it has also been reported to Your Council that there are cars that appear to be abandoned. 

These should be reported to the Police not the Parish Council.  

In May the Parish Council will be holding the Annual Assembly, where as usual the Parish Council will publish a 

booklet, with the village groups and organisations yearly reports in. 

I would like to remind all the groups or organisations in Sellindge that would like to see their Annual Report in print, 

please let me have a copy as soon as possible, thank you. 
 

The next meeting of Your Parish Council is on Tuesday April 11
th
 in the Durling Hall at 7.30pm. 

 

Dog Poo Bags – The Parish Council is still providing these for use free of charge, members consider that this has 

made a difference to the village.  Simply come to the Parish Council office Tues 9am – Noon & Fri 3pm – 5.30pm 
 

The Chairman and other Councillors would like to say ‘thank you’ to all those who are taking 

the time and trouble to pick up after their dog/s. 
 

VILLAGE HALL CAR PARK 
 

The Village Hall Committee would like to remind everyone that the use of the car park is for when you are using the 

village or visiting the Doctors. 

The use by the School and Little Learners is for parents to park and take their children in to school, not to park up and 

catch a bus into town. 

Please can you respect the rules as patients and users of the hall have on occasions not been able to park immediately 

and have been late for appointments when visiting the doctors. 

During monthly meetings of the Village Hall Committee a suggestion that vehicles abusing the facilities are clamped. 

This was decided against after a discussion, but the idea could be considered in the future if it is felt necessary. 

The Committee Members hope that this kindly and polite reminder will alleviate any problems in the future. 
 

SELLINDGE POP IN – A place for all age groups –   Sellindge Village Hall 
 

The Pop – In is open – Mondays and Wednesdays from 8am to 12 Noon 

             Tuesdays 8am to 3.00pm, except Tuesdays when Hi Kent are at the Pop In, that week 3.30pm. 
   

There is a vast section of books, all at 20p and most of the bric – a – brac is 50p. 

You can pick up information leaflets from Age UK and other organisations. 
 

 

Tuesdays 18
th
 – Suzie will be in offering File and Polish, Mini Manicure or Classic Manicures. 

Tuesday 11
th
 – Hi Kent the Kent charity for the deaf, for advice, serving hearing aids etc from 2pm to 3.30pm. 

Tuesday May 2
nd

 – East Kent Foot Care will be at the Pop In (in the Committee Room) from 8.30am to 1.00pm the 

cost is £14 for general maintenance and £24 for more through work. 
  

** Coming Soon ** – Hair Dressing by Julie, Ladies and Gentlemen’s. 
 

Date to confirmed – Cathy from Age UK will be at the Pop – In with lots of information for people over 50.   

Mums with children very welcome, we have a nice box of toys for the children to play with, while you have a cuppa. 

Post card size adverts can be placed in the Outside Village Hall notice board for a small fee of 25p per week. 

To have your advert put in or any enquiries ref items of (tbc) see Michael in the Pop – In. 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk/
http://www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk/


SELLINDGE WOMENS WEDNESDAY LUNCHEON CLUB 
 

Venue for April 2017 – The Chimneys, Ashford on Wednesday 26
th
 12 Noon for 12.30pm.    

Let June Wales know on 01303 814 676 by Wednesday 19
th
 if you will be attending the Luncheon. 

 

FROM YOUR SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCILLORS 
 

Jenny Hollingsbee and Susan Carey, Ward Councillors for North Downs West, Shepway District Council 

Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk   01303 812 066           susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk   01303 670 561 
 

A large number of local residents throughout the Ward, turned out to support the “Great British Spring Clean” and 

many thanks go to all involved. I was unable to make the “litter pick” but with the support of Giles Barnard from 

SDC, I have cleaned a number of directional signs (Broad Street/Swan Lane, Moorstock/Swan Lane, Stanford North, 

Stanford Church and Kennet Lane.  I have been asked by residents to clarify who is responsible for litter picking and 

the situation with regard to the Veolia Contract, particularly around J11, the B2068 and the A20 from Newingreen to 

Otterpool Lane.  As I understand it, Shepway is responsible for the verges and have contracted Veolia to carry out this 

work on our behalf.  However, there is a limit to how far Veolia go back into the verge and also the issue of closing 

roads for Health & Safety reasons.  Our Community Engagement team also help as and when requested but, of course, 

their resources are limited.  Our Officers are looking at whether road closure is always necessary and and they will be 

carrying out more regular inspections in and around J11 to try and deal with the situation quicker.   Highways England 

are responsible for the slip roads at J11 and the M20 and they have promised to send an inspector out to see the 

problems. Illegal lorry parking continues to be a major issue (which is where the majority of the litter/rubbish stems 

from) and although FPN’s are issued, over 3,700 since November 2015, there are still problems at the Stanford 

Interchange and the A20 Sellindge to J11.  We desperately need to find a solution to this problem and it is never off 

my radar!   KCC report that clamping in one area, just drives them to the next and also there are issues with insurance 

relating to perishable loads. 

On Otterpool Park, a leaflet is being delivered to every house in Shepway, entitled “Your questions answered” and I 

hope that this will encourage local people to get involved and influence the master plan.   The Government Housing 

White Paper – Fixing our broken housing market states “Since the 1970’s, there have been on average 160,000 new 

homes each year in England.  The consensus is that we need from 225,000 to 275,000 or more homes per year to keep 

up with population growth and start to tackle years of under-supply.  This isn’t because there is no space or because 

the country is “full”.  Only around 11% of land in England has been built on.”   

Air Quality is often a subject raised with me.   

Shepway monitor Air Quality on a monthly basis at 13 different sites (one has recently been added in Kennet Lane 

Stanford) and all have shown 100% compliance as part of an annual assessment reported to DEFRA .  

The compliance relates to the fact that we meet all air quality objectives set by DEFRA.   

We measure the concentration levels of contaminants in the air compared to acceptable levels set by DEFRA. 

At the Armed Forces Covenant Conference held at The Leas Cliff Hall, all three services invited applications from 

young people to apply for apprenticeships – if you know anyone who is interested please let me know. 

Finally, further details on the proposed East Kent Merger will follow next month as at the time of writing, the full 

Council Meeting to debate this issue has not taken place. 

I attended the Parish Council and the Playing Fields Committee Meetings last month. 
 

WEATHER FACTS FOR FEBRUARY 2017 
 

 Minimum temp. –1.00°C Sat 25
th
  Mean night temp. 3.89°C 

 

              Maximum temp. 17.00°C Mon.20
th
    Mean day temp.  9.18°C 

 

The February weather was very varied with temperatures up and down, 13 days with rain and one night with snow 

recorded.  On an odd few days there was strong wind and the edge of gale ‘Doris’ blew in from the Gulf Steam 

bringing heavy rain and strong winds for the rest of the country. Sunshine hours were low, but even so a temperature 

of 17°C was recorded on Monday 20
th
.  Total rainfall was only 41.452m (1.632in) being 58.49% of a February 

average  The snow which fell Friday 10
th
 quickly went during the following day. 

 

SELLINDGE GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION 
 

The next meeting of the Gardeners will be on Wednesday April 19
th
 2017 in the Durling Hall 7.15pm for 7.30pm.     

New members are always most welcome. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:Jenny.hollingsbee@shepway.gov.uk
mailto:susan.carey@shepway.gov.uk


SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB 
 

New food menu including pizza takeaway on Thursday, Friday 

and Saturday from 5pm.   

Traditional Sunday lunch (bookings required).  

New drinks promotion started, buy 6 pints get 7th free 

equivalent to £2.50 per pint.   

Membership is now due - renew or join over the bar and come 

and enjoy the FUN.   

Details www.sellindgeclub.co.uk   facebookcom/Sellindge club 

or Tel 01303 812 437. 
 

BOOK CLUB – New group every 1
st
 Monday of the month 

from 7.30pm 

 

EASTER EGG HUNT and FAMILY DISCO 

Saturday April 15
th
 Easter Egg hunt 3 t0 5pm Disco 7.30pm 

 

 

 

DEVASTATION AT SELLINDGE STORES – BUT WHICH YEAR DID IT HAPPEN IN ? 
 

 
 

I was going through some old papers the other day and came across this article. 

I remember it well, it was a bit of a surprise when I was walking the kids to school, as it was all ok the day before. 
 

At around 2.30am on a Friday morning a gang of ‘ramraiders’ who had stolen a large digger from Otterpool Quarry 

and a tipper truck, tried to ramraid the Sellindge Stores.  In those days, the area where they went in was where the Post 

Office used to be, it’s believed the idea was to pick up the safe with the digger, put it in the tipper truck and make their 

get away, when the burglar alarm went off they fled, leaving a terrified tenant who had been peacefully sleeping in the 

bedroom above the Post Office. 
 

Shop owner Malcolm Bachelor had the shop open for Saturday morning, but the Post Office was closed for some time 

So which year did it happen in, I’ll let you know next month, in the meantime give me your thoughts, text me or 

phone on 07437 948 509, E-mail nnwfursdon@aol.com or drop your ideas at the Parish Council office or contact me 

through Facebook.  I may post the image on the Village Hall Facebook page, so it can be debated there.  

 

   

 

http://www.sellindgeclub.co.uk/
mailto:nnwfursdon@aol.com


ST MARY’S CHURCH SELLINNDGE (Services at St Marys Sellindge unless otherwise stated) 

Services for April 2017 
 

Sunday          2
nd

 April – 11.00 am  Celebration Praise – Village Hall 

Maundy Thursday 13
th
 April –   7.30 pm  Holy Communion at Mersham 

Good Friday      14
th
 April – 10.00 am  Walk of Witness  

(procession will be from St Marys Church to Village Hall) 

                                         2.00 pm  Service of Reflection at Mersham 

                                         2.00 pm  Service of Reflection at Brabourne 

Sunday       16
th
 April – 11.00 am   Family Service and communion 

Sunday        23
rd

 April – 11.00 am Holy Communion  

Sunday         30
th
 April – 10.00 am  Benefice Service at Stowting Parish Church 

 

CONFIRMATIONS 
 

‘An inspiring and reflective service, led by Bishop Richard Llewellin, was held at St. Mary’s Sellindge on Sunday 12 

March, when Sellindge resident, Timothy Greenfield, was Confirmed along with four candidates from Smeeth and 

two from St. Mary’s Ashford.’ 

 

 

Smeeth Rectory 

April 2017 

Dear Friends 

A recent newspaper article claimed that Easter is rapidly becoming the new Christmas, as sales of Easter eggs, cards 

and decorations continue to grow. However, this trend has not been  seen quite so dramatically in our churches. Last 

year, just over 150 people came through our doors over the Easter period, whereas at Christmas that soared to over 

700. Maybe the Christmas message of light coming into a world of darkness has more of an impact in the dark days of 

December, whereas spring itself  seems to herald the coming of Easter.   

Yet if Christmas is all about new birth and new life, then so too is Easter. The story of angels and shepherds and 

stables and inns seems to have a little more romance about it than trials and hills and crosses. Easter proclaims the 

birth of a new kind of life, one that goes beyond our human experience to an eternity with God. If Christmas proclaims 

the birth of a baby from the womb to the world, Easter proclaims the rising of that same body from the tomb to a new 

dimension of life. 

Easter is what makes the Christian faith unique in its hope that God was and still is with us.  

So let’s send our Easter cards, decorate our homes and buy our eggs.  But most of all let’s join with others in 

celebrating Easter and all that it means in all of its glory.  Let’s try to make Easter a little bit more like Christmas, at 

least in terms of the numbers attending our services. We look forward to welcoming you.  

Registers: 

We welcome Timothy Greenfield  into full membership of the church through his Confirmation at Sellindge on 

Sunday 12 March.  

          ===================================================== 

Our season of Annual Church Meetings take place this month and Sellindge’s  will take place on Sunday 23 April in 

the Church or Church Room after the Morning Service starting at around 12:30pm  At this  meeting, further details of 

the proposals for the future of our Benefice will be given prior to formal consideration by PCCs.  All those whose 

names are on the Electoral Roll for church are welcome and encouraged to attend. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Please feel free to contact either Ian on 01233 501 039 or Richard, on 01303 812 697 or if you think that there is 

anything that we can help you with or if you want to enquire about a Christening or Wedding. 
 

Part of the A20 Benefice comprising the parishes of 

Brabourne, Mersham, Monks Horton, Sellindge, Smeeth and Stowting.  www.A20churches.org.uk  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.a20churches.org.uk/


WHAT’S ON AND WHERE APRIL 2017 Stick it on your fridge or pin board 
 

WEEKLY EVENTS 
 

MONDAY PILATES – 9.15am – 10.15am – Village Hall (Main) - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  PILATES – 10.15am – 11.15am – Village Hall (Main) -07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com                  

  QIGONG – 11.15am – 12.15pm Village Hall (Main) - - 07543 543 373 vsaker@hotmail.com  

CRAFT GROUP – 1pm to 3pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse  07546 532 603                                

  RAINBOWS – 4.00pm – 5.00pm Village Hall (Main) - - 812 297 (Term time)         

BROWNIES -- 5.15 - 6.45pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 812 297 (Term time) 

GIRL GUIDES - - 5.45 – 7.15pm Village Hall (Durling) - -  07801 572 300 (Term time)  

  LINE DANCING – Beginners  7.30pm – 9.30pm Village Hall (Main) – 07753 274 913 
   

TUESDAY  NHS EAST KENT HEALTHWALKS – 10.15am Village hall car park – 01303 814 014 

PULSE – 5.30pm to 6.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse   

LINE DANCING --  Intermediate Level  7.30 - 9.30pm   Village Hall (Main)  - - 01303 813 161 

WHIST DRIVE -- 7.30 pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan lane.  - - 814 511 
 

WEDNESDAY ART GROUP Painting for all – 2pm – 4pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane  812 593 

BEES BODS (Dance exercise) – 5.45pm – 6.45pm Village Hall (Main) - - 01303 813 274 

TAEKWONDO -- 6.30pm at Sellindge Primary School  - - 814 635 

AEROBIC BODY BLAST -- 7.00 - 8.00pm  Village Hall (Main)  - - 01233 820 109 
        

THURSDAY LINE DANCING – Beginners / Improvers  10.30am to 11.30am  Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 098   

LINE DANCING – Intermediate 11.30pm to 1.15pm   Village Hall (Main) – 01303 813 161    

   BINGO -- 7.30pm at Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, Swan Lane.  phone 812 437 
       

FRIDAY  ART GROUP painting for all – 9.30am – 11.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Clubhouse, 812 593 

SING, DANCE, PLAY – 10am – 10.45am Village Hall (Main) (Term Time)        

 CUBS -- 6 -7.30pm  BEAVERS -- 6.30-7.30pm  SCOUTS -- 7.30-9.00pm  Village Halls - -813 250 (Term t) 
 

MON / TUES / WED – SELLINDGE POP IN – DURLING HALL – Mon/Wed 8.00am - 12 Tues 8.00am - 4.00pm – 813 475  
 

TUESDAY / FRIDAY – PARISH COUNCIL OFFICE OPEN – TUESDAY 9am – 12 NOON & FRIDAY 3pm – 5.30pm 
   

*********MONTHLY********** 
 

BOOK CLUB on Monday 1
st
 from 7.30pm  Sellindge Sports & Social Club - - phone 812 437 

 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 10
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Appointment only - - 812 616 
 

IMPERIAL DOLLS HOUSE CLUB on Tuesday 11
th

 at 7.00pm Village Hall (Committee Room)  - - 812 946 
 

PARISH COUNCIL on Tuesday 11
th

 at 7.30pm Village Hall (Durling) - - Chair 07710 260 757    Clerk 01303 813 271 
 

GET TOGETHER CLUB on Wednesday 12
th

  from 2.00pm – 4.00pm  Village Hall (Durling)  - - 813 080 
 

GARDENERS’ ASSOCIATION on Wednesday 19
th

  7.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) – 813 288 or  01843 597 710 
 

BABY CLINIC on  Monday 24
th

 2.00pm  - 4.00pm at the Sellindge Surgery Walk - In - - 812 616 
 

ANGEL CENTRE on Wednesday 26
th

 – 7.30pm to 9.30pm  Village Hall (Durling) 
 

SEQUENCE DANCING CLUB on Saturday 29
th

 at 7.30pm – 10.30pm – Village Hall (Main) – 01233 629 815 

 
 

 

SATURDAY 1
st
 – TABLE TOP FAIR – MAIN HALL – 9am – 1pm 

 

 

============================================================================================  

SOCIAL  FOOTBALL  TENNIS  THE SELLINDGE SPORTS AND SOCIAL CLUB  BOWLS  POOL  DARTS  CRICKET 
 

Traditional Sunday lunch (bookings required) 

 

SATURDAY 15
th

 – EASTER EGG HUNT 3pm to 5pm 
 

SATURDAY 15
th

 – FAMILY DISCO 7.30pm 
 

Under new management 
 

Opening hours Mon to Fri 5.00pm to 11.00pm – Sat 12 Noon to 11pm – Sun 12 Noon to 7.00pm 

Contact Social Club on 812 437 www.sellindgeclub.co.uk  
   

 

mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
mailto:vsaker@hotmail.com
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SELLINDGE INFORMATION PAGE APRIL 2017 

SELLINDGE PARISH COUNCIL    @ParishSellindge  01303 813 271 

http://www.sellindge-pc.gov.uk                       www.sellindgepc.kentparishes.gov.uk       

Sellindge PC Office, Sellindge Village Hall, Sellindge, Kent – TN25 6JY clerk@sellindge-pc.gov.uk     

The Parish Councillors and District Councillors – (Highway issues contact C Mason – 07974 970 342) 

Elected May 2015 – S Bull (Chair) of Swan Lane, N Fursdon (V – Chair) of Moorstock, C Mason of Swan Lane. 

Co – Opted July 2015 – Mrs J Tritton of Greenfields.   

Co – Opted May 2016 – Ms J Varrier – Smith of Greenfields and Mark Pullen of Greenfields. 

Co – Opted October 2016 – P Cogan of Barrow Hill.  

Clerk and RFO to the Parish Council Linda Hedley - - - - - - - Clerk to the Burial Ground Linda Hedley 

The Parish Council Office is located in the grounds of the Village Hall (behind) and is open to the public  

on Tuesday’s and Friday’s – Tuesday 9.00am – 11.30am  Friday 3pm to 5.30pm 
 

SHEPWAY (North Downs West Ward) District Councillor – Mrs Jennifer Hollingsbee 01303 812 066 
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL (Elham Valley Ward) Councillor – Mrs Susan Carey – 01303 670 561 
 

SHEPWAY DISTRICT COUNCIL – 01303 853 000 (main switchboard)   www.shepway.gov.uk    
 

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL – 03000 41 41 41 (helpline)  www.kent.gov.uk e-mail county.hall@kent.gov.uk      

KENT COUNTY COUNCIL HIGHWAYS – 03000 41 81 81 
 

SELLINDGE RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION – www.slurry.org.uk – sellindgeresidents@gmail.com     
 

POLICE  Non emergency – 101 – Emergency 999   
 

ALL EMERGENCY SERVICES – POLICE – FIRE & RESUE – AMBULANCE – 999 
 

 

KCC COMMUNITY WARDEN  John Lodge – contact details to follow       
 

DOCTORS SURGERY – 812 180   website www.sellindgesurgery.nhs.uk     Out of hours phone 111 

Patient Participation Group – 812 180 

Minor Injuries small wounds, burns – Hamstreet (8am – 6pm) 08444 773 989  Wye (8.30am – 6pm) 08444 878 419  

Dental emergency – (No Dentist) – 0808 238 9797 – evenings and weekends – 01634 890 300 

Late night pharmacy – Boots (Sevington) – 01233 503 670 
 

HOSPITALS – William Harvey (Ashford) 01233 633 331 - - - - - - Royal Victoria (Folkestone) 01303 850 202  

 Kent and Canterbury (Canterbury) 01227 766 877      All hospitals website www.ekhuft.nhs.uk      
 

SELLINDGE PRIMARY SCHOOL – 01303 812 073  website  www.sellindge-ashford.kent.sch.uk      
 

LITTLE LEARNERS AT SELLINDGE PRE-SCHOOL  MON – FRI  8am - 6pm Sellindge School  814 968 
 

KCC MOBILE LIBRARY  All times approx. *APRIL* www.kent.gov.uk/leisure_and_culture/libraries.aspx     

Thursday 6
th

 and 20
th

 – 9.15am to 9.45 am A20 Hythe lay – by near Swan Lane.     

Friday 7
th

 and 21
st
 – 1.50pm – 2.20pm   Greenfields lay – by.   

 

AGE UK HYTHE & LYMINGE – 01303 269 602  www.ageuk.org.uk/hytheandlyminge    

AGE UK FOLKESTONE – 01303 279 621  www.ageuk.org.uk/folkestone    
 

CITIZENS ADVICE BEARU – Folkestone 01303 249 310 (10am – Noon Tues – Fri)  www.shepwaycab.co.uk      

      Ashford 01233 626 185 (9.30am – 4.30pm Mon – Tues & Thurs )(1pm Wed & Fri) 
 

THE SAMARTITANS – Folkestone 01303 255 000   Ashford 01233 610 000 
 

UTILITY EMERGENCY 

POWER CUT –  www.ukpowernetworks.co.uk    Call 105 from landlines and mobiles 

Please note that in a power cut telephones that have an electric basestation will not 

work, it is a good idea to have at least one conventional phone, that just plugs into the 

phone socket, these are not normally affected. 

WATER – www.affinitywater.co.uk   emergency 0345 357 2401  Mon – Fri 7am – 8pm   Sat 8am – 4pm 

SEWAGE – www.southernwater.co.uk   emergency 0330 303 0368    

SELLINDGE VILLAGE HALL  Registered Charity 302833   Anybody wishing to book the Village Hall ring 

01303 813 250 any day except Sunday and preferably no later than 8.30pm.  Bookings MUST be confirmed in writing 

as soon as possible. We now have an e-mail address.  sellindgevillagehall@gmail.com      
 

SELLINDGE SPORTS & SOCIAL CLUB    Anyone wishing to book the clubhouse or pitches call 812 437 from 

5pm Tuesday to Sunday or e-mail club@sellindgeclub.co.uk      Fully licensed bar, catering available. 
 

ITEMS FOR THE MAY 2017 NEWSHEET Should be delivered to the Parish Council Office or e-mail  

nnwfursdon@aol.com  by 2200 hours (10pm) on THURSDAY APRIL 20
th

 2017  with a ‘contact’ name, address and 

/ or tel number (not for publication) phone 07437C 948 509 and I will collect.         
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